
ADJOURNED MEETING CITY COUNCIL 

April 18, 2012 

 

  The City Council of the City of Albemarle met in an adjourned 

session on Wednesday, April18, 2012, at 6:30 p.m. at the Rosebriar Restaurant.  

Mayor Elbert L. “Whit” Whitley presided and the following Councilmembers 

were present, to wit: Troy E. Alexander, Martha Sue Hall, Judy Holcomb, Ronnie 

Michael, Jack F. Neel, Dexter Townsend and T. Ed Underwood.  Absent, none. 

 

----------------------------- 

   

  The City Council held a meeting with the members of the Planning 

and Zoning Board and the Zoning Board of Adjustment to discuss matters of 

common interest. 

 

------------------------------ 

 

Mayor Whitley called the meeting to order. 

  

----------------------------- 

 

Mayor Whitley stated that the annual spring cookout and picnic for 

the City will be Wednesday, May 16 from 11:00 am until 1:00 pm and all City 

boards and commissions are invited to attend.  The Mayor asked if anyone had any 

comments they would like to share. 

 

-------------------------- 

 

Upon questioning concerning Bird Road, Planner I Carolyn Martin 

stated that a gentleman came into the office wanting to use the building beside the 

car wash on Bird Road for storage. 

 

-------------------------- 

 

Councilmember Alexander mentioned a police matter that was 

recently in the Stanly News and Press and Mayor Whitley stated that this is being 

handled by Police Chief Halliburton and the City Manager. 

 

-------------------------- 

 

Councilmember Holcomb stated that early voting starts as of 

Thursday, April 19.  Mayor Whitley stated that if a resident has not registered, 

they would be able to register and vote that same day if they so choose. 



 

 

-------------------------- 

 

Councilmember Michael stated that he would like to thank the 

Planning and Community Development Department for the clean up occurring at 

the property of Richard Huneycutt on US Hwy. 52 N. 

 

Ms. Martin handed out photos of the before and after of Richard 

Huneycutt’s property on US Hwy 52 N. 

 

Councilmember Michael asked Ms. Martin about Richard 

Huneycutt’s property on the Concord Road.  Ms. Martin stated that there had been 

no significant changes at this time. 

 

Mayor Whitley stated that the PCD has done a great job in this 

endeavor. 

 

-------------------------- 

 

Councilmember Hall asked Ms. Martin about the status of the 

burned property on 2
nd

 Street.  Ms. Martin stated that she is not aware of anything 

being done at this time and the vegetation growth is her concern. 

 

Councilmember Michael stated that Planning and Community 

Development Director Keith Wolf had turned this property over to James Luster 

with Centralina Council of Governments. 

 

-------------------------- 

 

With there being no further business to discuss, the meeting was 

adjourned. 


